RCMP LOON LAKE — MEDIA SUMMARY — June 2016

The Loon Lake Detachment of the RCMP responded to 78 calls for service in the month of June 2016.
These calls do not include the First Nations nor the Rural area.

We held 72 prisoner in the month of June, and have a total of 372 prisoners held as of June 30, 2016.
We continue to have court 3 times a month, on Thursdays.

Our compliment of Staff at the Loon Lake Detachment consists of 1 Sergeant, 1 Corporal, 7 Constables,
and 2 Detachment Service Assistants {clerks). We have 5 guards/matrons. We will lase our Senior
Constable, Cst Mark Burnett and his family the end of August due to a transfer to Nipawin. He will be
replaced with a Cadet from the Training Academy, Cst Steven Dale, who will arrive the first week of
September 2016.

Highlights of the month of June was the end of the school season, and the beginning of the summer
holiday season, with our campgrounds and beaches opening up.

We continue to be invelved in the communities and schools we police, and are looking forward to the
coming of the summer months. If any community functions are being planned, please let us know so we
can participate.

Our Detachment remains open so feel free to stop in for a visit and a coffee.

Respectfully submitted, afb

[y

Sgt Phil DeGruchy, Detachment Commander

RCMP Loon Lake, Sk.



RCMP LOON LAKE — MEDIA SUMMARY — July 2016

The Loon Lake Detachment of the RCMP responded to 99 calls for service in the month of July 2016.
These calls do not include the First Nations nor the Rural area.

We held 97 prisoner in the month of July, and have a total of 470 prisoners held as of July 31, 2016.

We continue to have court 3 times a month, on Thursdays. Plans in the works to have another court day
per month added to the court schedute for trials. More to follow.

Our compliment of Staff at the Loon Lake Detachment consists of 1 Sergeant, 1 Corporal, 7 Constables,
and 2 Detachment Service Assistants {clerks). We have 5 guards/matrons. Highlights of the month of
July were the capture of a drug dealer and the seizure of a large quantity of crystal meth, cocaine,
marihuana, and cash. Also, another person of interest in the drug world/culture has been removed
from the community due to a breach of court ordered documents. As well, our campgrounds have
become the target of minor thefts of coolers and alcohol.

We continue to see the downtown core of the village over run with persons simply hanging around,
some of those being intoxicated. Every effort is being made to rid the downtown of such issues. All of
this stems around the bar. This, given the fact of the amount of intoxicated persens has become a
priority for our Detachment, as seen by the increase of prisoners for the month of July.

We continue to be involved in the communities and schools we police, and are looking forward to the
coming of the summer months. If any community functions are being planned, please let us know so we
can participate.

Our Detachment remains open so feel free to stop in for a visit and a coffee.
Respectfully submitted,

Sgt Phil DeGruchy, Detachment Commander
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